
Minutes of Selectboard Meeting 

September 21, 2022 

 

Present at meeting:  Selectboard members: Aaron Korzun, Steven Nicholson. Planning Commission: Laura Black, Melissa Reichert. Health 

Officer: Kathy Felder. Transfer Station Attendant: Paul Young 

 

Members of the Public: Marc Cimonetti. Donna Young 

 

The meeting was convened at 6:35 PM 

 

Agenda: Motion made by A. Korzun to follow the agenda. Seconded by S. Nicholson. All in favor, motion approved. 

Planning Commission Report: Presented timetable for hearings, to be held at the Meeting House, on October 11th, at 6:00 PM for the Flood 

Hazard Area and River Corridor Regulations and 7:00 PM for the Town of Shrewsbury Unified Zoning and Subdivision Regulations. The 

Planning Commission will present the draft plan to the selectboard on October 19 and at the Planning Commission’s October 25th meeting 

will review public comments and prepare for proposed selectboard hearing on November 16th. 

Health Officer Report: Garbage complaint- Bear getting into garbage. Garbage needs to be removed. Health Officer is working with person 

to resolve issue. Person is so far cooperating with Health Officer. 

Dog bite- Randy and Tammy Stevens. Child bit on August 13th. Rabies has lapsed. Dog not registered. So far dog owners are not cooperating 

with the Health Officer. Motion made by A. Korzun to authorize the Town Board of Health to start process of issuing a health order if not in 

compliance by October 5th, 2022. Seconded by S. Nicholson. Approved. 

Transfer Station Employees Pay Period:  Motion made by A. Korzun to authorize Transfer Station Administrator to approve transfer station 

employees pay slips weekly and submit signed payroll order to treasurer on Sunday-PM so employees can be paid weekly. Seconded by S. 

Nicholson. Approved. Motion made by A. Korzun to authorize treasurer to pay transfer station employees weekly. Seconded by S. 

Nicholson. Approved. 

Kinsman Hill Repeater: Discussion on the lease. Will approve annual lease to the Ott’s for $1000.00 per year. 
 

ARPA Funds: Received email from library requesting funds for AV equipment. 

 

Appointment: Motion made by S. Nicholson to appoint Adrienne Raymond as the Rutland Regional Transportation Advisory Council 

Representative. Seconded by A. Korzun. Approved. 

 

New Business: Betsy Jesser wants to thank everyone who helped Shrewsbury Day be a success. 

 

Laurel Glen Cemetery Association of 1894 has notified the selectboard that Mark Stewart will serve another 5 year term as a Trustee 

beginning January, 2023. 

 

Review Minutes: S. Nicholson made a motion to approve the 9/07/2022 Selectboard meeting minutes. Seconded by A. Korzun. Approved.  

 

Review Orders: S. Nicholson made a motion to approve Selectboard Orders #9A for $2,430.41 and Road Orders #9A for $11,112.33. 

Seconded by A. Korzun. Approved. 

 

Adjourned at 8:40 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steven Nicholson 

 

These minutes are unofficial until approved by the Selectboard at the next regularly scheduled meeting. 


